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                FROM THE PASTOR 

 

Dear Members and Friends in Christ, 
 

Spring is almost here!  Well maybe it doesn’t seem like it.  As I write this newsletter article, it is only twenty-

eight more days until it is officially spring.  However, as I look outside, I see the snow on the ground.  We 

have also had some very cold days.  There have been many days in which the children have not been able to 

go out and play.  I long to see warmer days and new life come forth.  I look forward to being out in the garden 

again.  Yes, my friends I am getting spring fever in a big way.  How about you? 
 

Spring is one of my favorite times of the year.  It reminds us of new life for God’s creation.  It is a season in 

which we remember that God is the giver of all life.  He brings forth new life by His almighty power and love.  

However, thankfully, He not only brings new life to the earth.  He has also brought new life for all people 

through Jesus.  All of us, including myself, would have been lost forever in our sin if it were not for God and 

His wondrous love.  In his totally undeserved mercy, God has brought new life for us so that we may live with 

Him and for Him.  He sent forth His only Son to pay for the debt of our sins by dying on the cross in our 

place.  Jesus conquered sin, death and the devil and rose from the dead-on Easter Sunday morning to prove 

His victory and restore us to God. 
 

All who by God’s grace believe in Christ as their Savior have new life and the assurance of eternal life in 

heaven.  In our baptism, we have been washed, cleansed and made children of God.  He continues to 

strengthen us in faith and empower us to live the new life through His Word and Sacraments.  He will keep us 

in His love and faith in Jesus until the day in which all things will be made new.  The Apostle Paul writes in 2 

Corinthians 5:17, “If anyone is in Christ, he is a new creation; the old has gone, the new has come!” 
 

What wonderful things to think about and remember as spring will hopefully soon be evident in our land, even 

though it may not look like it as of yet.  In a greater way, no matter if it may seem like it or feel like it in our 

life, we certainly do have new and eternal life now in Jesus.  We give thanks to the Lord for the new life that is 

seen in our world and given to us personally in Jesus.  For without Him we would have no life, but in Him we 

have abundant life now and forevermore.  These are some comforting things to consider even in the midst of 

spring fever. 
 

I also encourage all to join us in worship regularly on the weekend, our special midweek services and to get 

involved in one of our many Bible Studies.  May we abiding in Him through His Word in worship and 

Sacrament ever be enabled to be united in mission and ministry as we follow, trust and proclaim the glorious 

message of our Victorious Savior to all.  
 

God’s richest blessings to you in Christ our Lord, 

Pastor Paul Crolius 

 

SSTT..  PPEETTEERR''SS  MMEESSSSEENNGGEERR 



LADIES AID  
 

St. Peter’s Ladies Aid met on February 6, for 
the Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon.  We 
appreciate and thank all the ladies that help 
and bring food for our funeral luncheons.  We 
could not do it without their help. 
 
Our guest speaker was Karen DeSanto from 
the Boys & Girls Club of Reedsburg.  She 
explained what the organization does for the 
boys and girls in the community.  When the 
Club was started, she found the Reedsburg 
Community very receptive.  Their mission is for 
boys and girls to reach their potential.  
 
Ladies Aid is hosting the Lenten Supper on Ash 
Wednesday, March 6 at 5:00 p.m. in Concordia 
Hall.  The menu will consist of hot ham 
sandwiches, scalloped potatoes, baked beans, 
salad and desserts.  A free will offering will 
benefit the Church Roof Fund.  
 

 

Join us each Sunday morning at 
9:15 a.m. in the school for a fun 

and exciting year.  If you or 
someone you know may be 

interested in helping out with the 
Sunday School program, please 

contact the church office, 524-4512. Sunday 
School will include 3-year-old pre-kindergarten 

thru 6th grade. 

    

 
 

WEDNESDAY EVENINGS 
 

Join us in Concordia Hall on Wednesday 
evenings as David Dietz leads the Bible Study 
“The Journey of Paul”.   
 

We will be meeting at 6:30 p.m. on 
Wednesday, February 27, and then pick up 
again on April 24th, after Lent and Easter.         

    

 

LWML  
 
Our February 11 meeting was cancelled due 
to a snowy forecast.   The Lenten Supper on 
March 13 is being hosted by our LWML from 
5:00-6:30. We will be serving pulled pork 
sandwiches, salads, chips and desserts.  We 
look forward to seeing you there.   Our next 
meeting will be March 11 at 6:00 in Concordia 
Hall with staff from Sauk County presenting 
“Behind the Scenes in Emergency 
Management”.  Everyone is welcome. 
 
Julie Thompson, Secretary 
 

 
 
 

ROOF REPAIR TO GO 

FORWARD 
 

 

The Voters’ have passed a motion to go 
forward with the church roof repair project at a 
cost of approximately $192,000, with the 
Board of Trustees to secure a company to 
complete the project.  Construction could 
begin in early spring.  If you would like to 
donate to this project, please mark “Roof 
Project” on your envelope or use the envelope 
inserted in your bulletin and place it in the 
collection plate.  Let us figuratively “BLOW 
THE ROOF” off this fund-raising so we can 
pay cash for this expense! 
 

 
 

YOUTHYOUTHYOUTHYOUTH    
 

Upcoming Youth Nights 
 

SR Youth – Wednesday, March 6  
beginning at 6:00 p.m. 

 
Jr. Youth – Wednesday, March 13 

6:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Ash Wednesday, March 6 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper – Ladies Aid 
 

Wednesday, March 13 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper – LWML 
 

Wednesday, March 20 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper - 7 & 8th Grade 

Ark Encounter & Creation Museum Trip 

 

Wednesday, March 27 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper – Board of Trustees 
 

 

Wednesday, April 3 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper – Board of Missions 

& Congregational Services 
 

Wednesday, April 10 

5:00 pm Lenten Supper – LAMP Team 

 

Maundy Thursday H.C. 

 April 18   -  2:00 & 7:00 pm 
 

Good Friday, April 19 
 1:30 & 7:00 p.m. 

 

Saturday, April 20   – No Services 
 

Easter Sunday – April 21 

6:00 a.m. Sunrise Service  

8:00 & 10:30 a.m. Divine Service 

 

7:00 – 10:30 a.m. Easter Breakfast  

served by St. Peter’s Youth 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our 2019 Lenten 

Midweek Series is 

entitled: 

“A Lent to 

Remember” 

 

 
 

As people get older, they sometimes find 
themselves writing lists of important things that 
need to be remembered. Throughout the 
Scriptures, God’s people are told many times 
how important it is for them to remember—to 
remember His wonderful works on their behalf 
and to recall all that He has done for previous 
generations. In the liturgy we speak and the 
hymns we sing, we are using treasures 
entrusted to us by former generations. They 
contain words and ways that God’s people in 
the past used to help them remember all that 
God has done. God grant that we find blessing 
in sharing that remembering! 
 

We will again have a Lenten pulpit exchange 
for our Midweek services.  Neighboring 
pastors from our sister congregations will be 
involved in the leading of the services.  
Therefore, the themes presented below with 
not necessarily be in the order listed.  
However, these are the themes we will 
consider for Midweek Lent.   
 

 

1. Ash Wednesday: Remember Dust, Psalm 
103:13–14 
2. Lenten Midweek 2: Remember Wondrous 
Works, Psalm 111:4 
3. Lenten Midweek 3: Remember Jesus’ 
Words, Luke 22:61–62 
4. Lenten Midweek 4: Remember the 
Covenant, Psalm 105:8 
5. Lenten Midweek 5: Remember Sins No 
More, Jeremiah 31:34 
6. Lenten Midweek 6: Remember Steadfast 
Love, Psalm 98:3 
7. Maundy Thursday: Remembrance of Me, 1 
Corinthians 11:23–26 
8. Good Friday: Remember Me, Luke 23:39–
43  
9. Easter Day: Remember Jesus Risen, 2 
Timothy 2:8, 11 

 



  

 
 

    

    

    

SUNDAY, MARCH SUNDAY, MARCH SUNDAY, MARCH SUNDAY, MARCH 3333    
    

SERVING FROM 7:00 AM SERVING FROM 7:00 AM SERVING FROM 7:00 AM SERVING FROM 7:00 AM ––––    NOONNOONNOONNOON    

Treat yourself to an all you can eat hot Treat yourself to an all you can eat hot Treat yourself to an all you can eat hot Treat yourself to an all you can eat hot 

breakfast!!breakfast!!breakfast!!breakfast!!    

    

PANCAKES PANCAKES PANCAKES PANCAKES ––––    EGGS EGGS EGGS EGGS ----    SAUSAGES SAUSAGES SAUSAGES SAUSAGES ––––    

APPLESAUCEAPPLESAUCEAPPLESAUCEAPPLESAUCE    ----    MILK & COFFEEMILK & COFFEEMILK & COFFEEMILK & COFFEE    
    

ADULTS: $7.00 ADULTS: $7.00 ADULTS: $7.00 ADULTS: $7.00 ----    CHILDREN 4 CHILDREN 4 CHILDREN 4 CHILDREN 4 ----12: $4.0012: $4.0012: $4.0012: $4.00    

3 and under 3 and under 3 and under 3 and under ----    FreeFreeFreeFree    

Tickets are $1.00 more at the doorTickets are $1.00 more at the doorTickets are $1.00 more at the doorTickets are $1.00 more at the door    

Carry outs availableCarry outs availableCarry outs availableCarry outs available    
    

Come and visit theCome and visit theCome and visit theCome and visit the        

SchoSchoSchoScholasticlasticlasticlastic    Book FairBook FairBook FairBook Fair    
 
 

ST. PETER’S IS  
WISCONSIN SCHOOL CHOICE 

 

This program is a state-wide program that 
allows families to apply for state aid that will 
cover your registration and tuition cost of 
attending St. Peter’s School.  Currently this 
program is available for the 2019-2020 school 
year for St. Peter’s students entering PRE-K 4, 
Kindergarten and 1st grade, or students that 
are new to St. Peter’s in PRE-K 4 - 8th grade.  
Applications maybe found online at 
http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs/student-
applications.  Applications are being accepted 
February 1st - April 20th, 2019.  If you have any 
question, or would like some assistance in the 
application process, please stop by the office. 
We will be happy to help. 

    

SCHOLASTIC 

BOOK FAIR 
 

Thursday, February 28 

3:00–6:00 p.m. 
 

PTL Bingo For Books  

3:30 – 5:00 p.m. 
 

Friday, March 1  

7:30–8:30 am & 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Sunday, March 3 – 7:30 a.m. - Noon     
BINGO FOR BOOKS!! 

 
PTL will be holding a Bingo For Books on 
Thursday, February 28 from 3:30 – 5:00 p.m. 
in the school gym.  Stop in anytime for some 
fun while exploring the Scholastic Book Fair.  
PTL is asking for gently used books for the 
event.  Your donations may be left in the crate 
located by the school office.  This is not your 
ordinary Bingo. It is Bingo with a twist. 
LITERALLY!!!    

    

GO LADY TIGERS!!!  
 

The St. Peters A-team girls’ 
basketball team has been off to a 
very snowy start!  In a slow start 

to the season, the first 2 games did not 
disappoint fans one bit. The scrappy Lady 
Tigers battled with Sacred Heart all game to 
lose by two points in an inner-city duel and 
against a tall St. Mary's, Portage team they 
lost in a very exciting, back and forth game by 
only one point. The A-team this season is 
comprised of two 8th graders - Madeline 
Corbin and Abby Van Coulter, four 7th graders 
- Searra Stowers, Chloe Klitzke, Abby 
Alcantar, and Emma Herritz, and two 6th 
graders - Kylee Molitor and Brianna Van 
Coulter. As the season continues, the Lady 
Tigers have now had back to back wins as 
they head in to their final games on the road. 
You will most certainly be entertained by this 
great group of basketball players and their 
determination. Go Tigers! 



  

ST. PETERST. PETERST. PETERST. PETER’’’’S LUTHERAN SCHOOL S LUTHERAN SCHOOL S LUTHERAN SCHOOL S LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

NEWSNEWSNEWSNEWS        by Mr. by Mr. by Mr. by Mr. TessendorfTessendorfTessendorfTessendorf    
 

 
 
 
 
SAFETY GRANT UPDATE  
We have received many of the items 
requested as part of the Safety Grants offered 
by DOJ.  We have also been reimbursed for 
all the items we have received.  Below is a list 
of equipment we have received and what we 
are still waiting to be installed. 
 

1. The intercom system is about ninety 
percent completed.  We thank Triple H 
Construction, DC1, Breneman Builders and 
JW Electric for their help in installing the 
system.   

2. Classroom Lock Out Shades have arrived 
and will be installed when the SafetyBolts 
Locks are installed. 

3. The SafeBolt Locks have arrived.  The lock 
cylinders will be keyed soon.  Once they 
are keyed, they will be installed on the 
doors.  

4. The window film needs to be installed in 
warmer weather. The company has many 
schools to do across the State. We will 
receive an installation date once the 
weather warms up. 

5. The Medical Trauma station has arrived 
and will be installed with the door locks and 
window shades. 

6. We have not received the four ADA 
approved door handles for the office area. 
 There was a mix up in the order.   

 

Part of the requirements of the grants, are 
members of our staff would receive training. 
Mr. Dehn, Mr. Rogers and myself will have 
attended all the required training by the time 
you receive this newsletter.  In addition to this 
training, all staff with contact with our students 
are required to complete eight online training 
modules.  Another requirement of the grant is 
the formation of a Threat Assessment Team. 
The purpose of this team is to intervene in 
potential situations before they become a 

major issue.  That is the core of the training 
we have received.  We will be working with 
Reedsburg Public School in forming this 
valuable team. 
 

It is a blessing to be in a State where they see 
the value of school safety and financial 
support all students being able to attend a 
safe school. 
 

ACCREDITATION 
The school’s Accreditation will be renewed 
during the 2019-2020 school year. We began 
forming the necessary committees.  This 
process involves a minimum of 28 people. 
 The committees study the school ministry in 
seven areas, namely: Purpose, Relationship, 
Leadership, Professional Personnel, Teaching 
and Learning, Student Services and Facilities. 
 Please contact me if you are interested in 
serving on a committee or just want more 
information. 
 

REGIONAL SPELLING BEE 
Kaylee Gleash (8th grade) and Ashlyn 
Mathews (6th grade) traveled to Portage on 
February 5th, for the Regional Spelling Bee 
with the opportunity to advance on to the 
Badger State Spelling Bee in March. 
Congratulations ladies!!!   Kaylee placed 2nd 
and will be an alternate for the State 
Competition. Ashlyn placed 
15th out of 27. Making St. Peter’s PROUD!!!!! 
 

SURVEY COMING IN APRIL  
This survey is an annual requirement of our 
School Accreditation.  The survey last year 
indicated that church members have an 
interest in finding out about volunteer 
opportunities at school as well as being better 
informed of that is happening in the school 
ministry.  We have not forgotten about these 
goals.  The truth is we have not made much 
progress on them either.  One way you can 
help is to let me know how you prefer to 
receive this type of information.  One easy 
way to find out about school happiness is to 
provide the office with your email address and 
we will send you the weekly newsletter.    
I encourage you to complete the survey in 
April.  Your opinion does matter and helps to 
improve the St. Peter’s Ministry.   



  

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK 
CELEBRATION 

 
We will be celebrating Lutheran Schools Week 
March 3-10, 2018.  The week is filled with fun 
events.  On Wednesday, March 6, we will 
have Grandparent’s Day beginning at 12:35 
p.m.  Some of our students do not have 
grandparents who are able to come.  Please 
let the office know if you are willing to be 
adopted as a grandparent by March 4. 
 
The celebration ends on March 10th with the 
recognition of our teachers at 9:15 a.m. in 
Concordia Hall. Special notice for Mr. Roger’s 
30 years in the ministry will also occur.  
 

2019 National Lutheran Schools Week 
March 3 – 10, 2019 

 

REAL. PRESENT. GOD -  Psalm 46 
 

Sunday, March 3 
8:00 am  Children sing families L-Z  
10:30 am   Children sing families A-K 
7:00 am – Noon  Pancake Breakfast & 
   Scholastic Book Fair 
 

Monday, March 4 – REAL GRACE 
Dress Up   Crazy Hair Day 
12:35 pm   Devotions – led by  
   Student Council 
1:00 pm   Movie Time in the gym   
   Mary Poppins  
 

Tuesday, March 5 – REAL PLACES 
Dress Up   Hawaiian / Rainbow Day 
12:35 pm   Devotions – led by  
   Student Council 
1:00 pm   Missionary letter writing  
          Name the Tiger Voting 
2:45 pm       PK4 Parachute Play 
 

Wednesday, March 6 – REAL PLACES  
Dress Up   Dress Your Best Day 
8:00 am   PRK-3 Parachute Play 
9:30 am    Lower Grade Spelling Bee 
12:35 pm  Devotions – led by  
   Student Council 
          Grandparents Day in the 
   classroom 
2:00 pm     Ash Wednesday Service 

 

Thursday, March 7 – REAL TIME  
Dress Up     Favorite Sports Day 
12:35 pm    Devotions – led by  
   Student Council  
1:00 pm    Jump Rope for Heart & 
   Dodgeball 
 

Friday, March 8 – REAL PRAISE 
Dress Up    Mismatch Day 
12:35 pm    Devotions – led by  
   Student Council 
1:00 pm      Trivia Day 
 

Sunday, March 10 
9:15 a.m    Staff Recognition  
   Reception in Concordia 
   Hall 

 
 

 

LUTHERAN SCHOOLS NIGHT 
Saturday, March 30, 2019 

 
Milwaukee Brewers vs.  

St. Louis Cardinals – 6:10 p.m. 
 

Tickets are $20  
Seats are located in Loge Outfield Box 

 
Place your order for tickets with the 
church/school office no later than 

Monday, March 11.  
 

 
See you at Miller Park!  

 
 

 



  

FAITH AT FULL DRAW 
 

St. Peter’s Archery Club, under the direction of 
Mr. Dehn and Mr. Gary Herritz has been a 
great opportunity for students 4th – 8th grade to 
explore a new talent they may have never 
known they had and they are doing 
FANTASTIC!!  Practice takes place most 
every Friday afternoon with competitions 
throughout the state on Saturdays with their 
most recent tournament at Columbus.  They 
will also travel to Fort Atkinson, WI Dells, 
Portage and Prairie du Chien.  Those students 
participating this year are:   
 

Jackob Albrecht  Lukas Albrecht 
Ethan Braun   Newton Butler 
Conner Combs  Trenton Dehn 
Kaiden Fuhrman  Anna Gerike 
Emma Herritz  Noah Herritz 
Amalie Johnson  Jake Lichte 
Drake Murphy  Luna Murphy  
Brynn Oberman  Evan Pahl 
Porter Redner  Gracie Roloff 
Sawyer Roloff  Kinley Skinner 
Andrew Stando  LaRreah Stevens 
Grace Thomas  Benjamin Wafle 

Pray before each tournament 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Faith At Full Draw   
 

St. Peter’s LAMP/YOUTH Team 
presents 

 

CARNIVAL DAY!! 
 

This event will take place at St. Peter’s School 
from 11:30 am – 3PM on Sunday, March 17. 
There will be games, bouncy house, face 
painting, food & drinks, and prizes! Tickets will 
be used to participate in games and can be 
purchased at the carnival for $0.50 each. The 
LAMP/YOUTH Team are asking for prize 
donations from the congregation. Items might 
include stuffed animals, toys, puzzles, games, 
and fun themed stickers/notepads. These 
items can be placed in the donation box at the 
entrance of the church.  
 

Every One His Witness™ 
(E1HW) program training 

 

Rev. Jonah Burakowski will lead a new LCMS 
evangelism resource at St. Peter’s on 
Saturday, March 30th from 9 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. 
with a lunch provided.   
 

This training is aimed at helping Lutherans 
share the Gospel with those whom God has 
placed in their everyday lives.  This training is 
designed for a maximum of 12 
participants.  Those trained will then be able to 
help bring training to our congregation.  There 
is no cost to this training.  If you would like to 
be involved or would like more information, 
please contact Pastor Crolius. 
 

THANK YOUTHANK YOUTHANK YOUTHANK YOU    
Hello, I want to thank you once again for 
blessing me with a scholarship. The continued 
support I have received from St. Peter’s 
Lutheran Church has been huge in the pursuit of 
my college degree. I am currently a sophomore 
at Concordia Chicago in the Lutheran Teacher 
Education program while I continue to play 
football. With the Church’s help I will be able to 
achieve my dream of teaching in a Lutheran 
school. I would also like to say thank you for 
keeping me in your thoughts and prayers.  
God’s Blessings,  
Aaron Finkel. 
 
 



  

St. Peter’s Voters’ Meeting                                         
January 24, 2019 

 
Meeting was brought to order at 7:00 pm by 
Vice-Chairman, Matt Dehn.  Pastor Crolius 
read a devotion and had a prayer to begin the 
meeting.  Everyone was asked to sign the 
attendance record. 
 
Minutes of the October 2018 were presented. 
Motion to approve was made by Nate Braun, 
2nd by Don McCauley.  Passed by voice vote.  
 
Pastor gave the Pastors’ Report and reported 
membership changes with a motion to 
approve, 2nd by Nate Braun, passed by voice 
vote.   Pastor encouraged everyone to be 
involved in worship and Bible studies.  
Leaders of the church are to be an example to 
others and encourage your neighbors.  It was 
reported that youth groups are meeting each 
once per month rather than twice.  Volunteers 
are leading the group.  An application for a 
DCE Intern has been submitted to the district 
office. 
 
Principals’ Report was given by Mr. 
Tessendorf with PowerPoint (on file). The 
information included updated numbers on 
enrollment and the ongoing security project.  
 
Financial Management report was given by 
Nate Braun, including the Income & Expense 
Report for July 1, 2018 – January 2019.  A 
reminder to all who have Thrivent Choice 
Dollars to designate those funds prior to the 
March 31 deadline. 
 
Foundation Report was given by Nate Braun, 
in the absence of FDN Treasurer, Linda 
Biskupski.  
 
Recommendations thru Church Council 
Board of Elders Chairman, Ralph Kleeber, 
made a motion to change weekend worship 
times from Memorial Day weekend (May 
25/26) through Labor Day weekend (August 
31,2019/ September 1, 2019) to 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday evenings and 1 service at 9:00 a.m. 
on Sunday.   

Discussions included, Bible Study between 
services and Praise Band services.  These 
topics are to be determined.  There was 
concern regarding the limiting of worship times 
and the effect on those attending. 2nd by Mark 
Meyer, passed by voice vote.  
 
Old Business: 
Board of Trustees Chairman, John Thompson, 
presented information on bids for the church 
roof project from 3 different contractors.  There 
was much discussion on product to use, cost, 
etc.  Motion was made by Nate Braun go 
forward with the project using the metal 
roofing at a of cost no more than $192,000, 
which would allow $25,000 for unexpected 
repairs that may be required, and to allow the 
Board of Trustees to choose the contractor to 
complete the job, and a loan application to be 
completed wit LCEF to fund the project, 2nd by 
Ralph Kleeber, passed by voice vote.   Fund 
raising efforts will begin, more information to 
follow.  
 
Vice Chairman, Matt Dehn, approved the 
position of church secretary to be filled by 
Mary Vethe. 2nd by Nate Braun, passed by 
voice vote. 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Nate Braun, 
2nd by Phil Rogers.  Meeting closed with the 
Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Cindy Nellessen, Treasurer. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
SAVE THE DATE!! 

 

Concordia University, St. Paul. MN 
 

CHRISTUS CHORUS CONCERT 
 

Friday, April 12, 7:30 pm 
at St. Peter’s Church 



  

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Everything we have and everything we are is a gift 
of God’s providential care. We understand that 
we’re not islands unto ourselves. We could not 
exist without those who have gone before us and 
those who walk alongside us. God has given us 
forefathers in family, country, and faith. We are 
recipients of what God worked through them. We 
know God provides for our well-being through 
these means. 
 
He gives us farmers and ranchers so we can eat. 
But more than that, God created and gave us all 
the things those farmers and ranchers cultivate. 
He gave us the corn, the beans, the wheat, the 
cows for milking, the steers for grilling. He gave 
each of those things for our nourishment and 
sustenance. Without God creating and instilling in 
those things their taste, their nutritional value, etc., 
we would not exist. 
 
God gives us doctors, surgeons, nurses, and 
hospitals. He gives us medicine and medical 
instruments, and, of course, He gave us everything 
to make those medicines and medical instruments. 
He instilled in those things the properties to be 
utilized for those purposes. Without God creating 
and instilling healing properties into those things – 
and without God creating the ability within man to 
learn this and implement it to serve our medical 
needs – we would not enjoy the health we do now. 
But there’s more. He gives us gainful employment 
through our employers and provides for the 
necessities of life through the labor of our hands:  
“Then Moses said to the people of Israel, ‘See, the 
Lord has called by name Bezalel the son of Uri, 
son of Hur, of the tribe of Judah; and he has filled 
him with the Spirit of God, with skill, with 
intelligence, with knowledge, and with all 
craftsmanship, to devise artistic designs, to work in 
gold and silver and bronze, in cutting stones for 
setting, and in carving wood, for work in every 
skilled craft. And he has inspired him to teach, 
both him and Oholiab the son of Ahisamach of the 
tribe of Dan.’ ” (Exodus 35:30–34) 
 
And one step back from that, He has created and 
given us hands, and attached to hands are arms 

with strength. He created us with minds to make 
those arms and hands move and accomplish the 
work set before us. And with that mind, He has 
given us reason and senses.  
 
That mind, because of the reason God has instilled 
in it, is able to work through difficult problems 
before we press those arms and hands into labor. 
It allows us to grapple with concepts and run 
through scenarios instead of having to experience 
every situation personally. It allows us to learn 
from the mistakes, as well as from the 
accomplishments, of ourselves and others. This 
can be done for our entire body, all our skills and 
talents, everything that makes us … us.  
So, everything we have and everything we are is a 
gift from Him. This is what we confess in the First 
Article of the Creed when we say that we “believe 
in God, the Father Almighty, maker of heaven and 
earth.” 
 
But that is just the First Article of the Creed. We 
confess two more articles that deal with God’s 
provision for our spiritual well-being. He sent his 
Son to die and be raised on the third day for our 
justification. He delivers that justification through 
the means of grace (baptism, preaching and the 
Word of God, and the Lord’s Supper). And to give 
you those means of grace, He gives pastors and 
teachers, etc. Literally everything we have and 
everything we are in this life – and the next – is an 
inexpressible gift from God. 
 
And it is for this, all of this, that we give thanks. 
And that is what stewardship is all about — giving 
thanks for God’s provision for us. To give thanks is 
more than having an attitude of gratitude, more 
than just a feeling in our hearts. 
It is an action. It begins in the heart, but it doesn’t 
stay there. It works its way out through the mouth 
in praise for God’s gifts and in love and charity 
through the hands to our neighbors in family, 
country, and church. 
 
“For all this it is my duty to thank and praise, serve 
and obey him” (The Small Catechism, 16). 
So give thanks to God for His inexpressible gifts — 
for everything we have and everything we are. Do 
this not only in word but also in deed. 

 

 

 



  

 
GLICK, ANNA 3/1 

LOOMANS, EUNICE 3/1 

MURPHY, DRAKE 3/1 

SCHMIDT, CRAIG 3/1 

WEBER, KRISTY 3/1 

MEYER, CONNIE 3/2 

REINKE, DAVID 3/2 

BRAUN, ETHAN 3/3 

LARRABEE, HEIDI 3/3 

MEYER, EVERT 3/3 

SCHYVINCK, KIMBERLY 3/3 

KRUEGER, DORIS 3/4 

MARTIN, JENNIFER 3/4 

NOVAK, LAWRENCE 3/4 

STOWERS, CADEN 3/4 

STOWERS, JAMES 3/4 

STOWERS, KENNEDY 3/4 

DANIELS, ALYRAH 3/5 

KNITT, MICHAEL 3/5 

LINDLOFF, STUART 3/5 

MAURER, BRITTANY 3/5 

REIMER, PAMELA 3/5 

FRIEDE, MATTHEW 3/6 

JAECH, BRUCE 3/6 

PRELL, ADAM 3/6 

BRODT, MELISSA 3/7 

HARMS, TARAH 3/7 

LEOPOLD, MARY 3/7 

ROGERS, GRACE 3/7 

RYCZEK, MICHAEL 3/7 

MCCLURE, IAN 3/8 

MOLITOR, MASON 3/8 

STANDO, WYATT 3/8 

THOMPSON, LUCAS 3/8 

PFAFF, CLAYTON 3/9 

BRANDT, DUANE 3/10 

MILLER, JULIE 3/10 

VOGEL, MAE 3/10 

LARIDAEN, RICHARD 3/11 

MARKUNAS, CAELEN 3/11 

STEFAN, KARLIE 3/11 

HERRITZ, ADELINE 3/12 

MEYER, POLLY 3/12 

STEFAN, DAVID 3/12 

BELL JR, JASON 3/14 

FINKEL, GREG 3/14 

GRACE, CRYSTAL 3/14 

OAKLEY, TRISTAN 3/14 

SCHULENBURG, 
ZACHARY 

3/14 

BENSEMAN, ALLEN 3/15 

CRISAFULLI, CHERYL 3/15 

DIETZ, SABRINA 3/15 

SASS, AMY 3/15 

DICIOCCIO, DEBORAH 3/16 

HERRITZ, SANDRA 3/16 

NELLESSEN, PATRICK 3/16 

TESSENDORF, ROGER 3/16 

ZIMMERMAN, MARION 3/16 

BAUER, TREVOR 3/17 

BEHN, PATRICIA 3/17 

KORKLEWSKI, SUSAN 3/17 

BAGENSKI, ERIC 3/18 

HATFIELD, TARA 3/18 

HON, AUTUMN 3/18 

MONTGOMERY, 
ELEANOR 

3/18 

SCHARA, CODY 3/18 

KLITZKE, CONNOR 3/19 

MUNDTH, ADAM 3/19 

WESTEDT, HENRY 3/19 

GADE, REBECCA 3/20 

GERIKE, AARON 3/20 

PARCE, LORRAINE 3/20 

RULAND, CINDY 3/20 

STEVENS, ELIZABETH 3/20 

ARKIN, CHERYL 3/21 

HERRITZ, MARY 3/21 

MAURER, WILLIAM 3/21 

REIMER, SHARON 3/22 

VANETTEN, NICHOLAS 3/22 

ADELMAN, NICHOLAS 3/23 

FERGUSON, MYAH 3/23 

GLICK, LARA 3/23 

SCHMIDT, AMY 3/23 

ALBRECHT, LUKAS 3/24 

BEYER, CAYLEE 3/24 

CROLIUS, PAUL 3/24 

DEHN, ZANDER 3/24 

HARRISON, SCOTT 3/24 

KNITT, HUNTER 3/24 

MEYER, DEBRA 3/24 

MOLITOR, KYLEE 3/24 

PASKA, MIRIAM 3/24 

SCHULENBURG, JAMES 3/24 

STEVENSON, JEFFREY 3/24 

DRIES, CINDY 3/25 

ESTES, MYRA 3/25 

HILLMAN, CHARLOTTE 3/25 

KENYON, ROBIN 3/25 



  

MEYER, DANIEL 3/25 

TIBBITTS, CAROL 3/25 

KLEEBER, RALPH 3/26 

PARK, JORDYN 3/26 

WILCOX, JEREMIE 3/26 

PARCE, TYLER 3/27 

STRAMPE, LINDA 3/27 

YOUNG, LOGAN 3/27 

HARMS, MICHELLE 3/28 

METCALF, KASEY 3/28 

REINFELDT, LUCILLE 3/28 

ROTH, KELLI 3/28 

SMITH, KIRSTIN 3/28 

KLITZKE, COLBY 3/29 

REUTER, MAXWELL 3/30 

SCHUETTE, DAVID 3/30 

SCHYVINCK, BRIANNA 3/30 

CHRISTENSEN, MARCIA 3/31 

GRACE, KIRSTEN 3/31 

KENNEY, JOSHUA 3/31 

REINECKE, AMY 3/31 

REINKE, SAVANNAH 3/31 

STANDO, CARRIE 3/31 

VANWORMER, 
ELIZABETH 

3/31 

 

St. Peter’s Lutheran School – 2nd Quarter Honor Roll 
 

5th Grade - A Honor Roll 

Jackob Albrecht Newton Butler Trenton Dehn Noah Herritz 

Chara Jantz Porter Redner Sawyer Roloff Brett Wilson 

5th Grade - B Honor Roll 

Conner Combs Kendra Daniels Anna Gerike Amalie Johnson 

Baron Koch Luna Murphy Brad Gleash Evan Pahl 
 

 

6th Grade - A Honor Roll 

Callie Curtin Jaelyn Ray Kaiden Fuhrman Ashlyn Mathews 

Sophie Williams Kylee Molitor Brynn Oberman  

Aubrey Snyder Brianna VanCoulter   

6th Grade - B Honor Roll 

Londonn Holder Kenny Meyer   
 

 

7th Grade - A Honor Roll 

Hunter Abbott Zack Brekke Noah Miller Searra Stowers 

Abby Alcantar Chloe Klitzke Emma Herritz  

    

7th Grade - B Honor Roll 

Brady Brandt Drake Murphy Shelby Bell Caiden Karstetter 
 

 

8th Grade - A Honor Roll 

Madeline Corbin Jacob Diamond Reese Swanson Kaylee Gleash 

Anna Glick Nathan Gasser Bo Schuppner Nathan Stando 

Zachary Zautke Abby VanCoulter Ashtin Phephles Caden Skinner 

 



  
 


